
FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Fleming Hall 105

September 5, 2008, 1:30 pm

The Chair called the meeting to order at 1:30.  

Minutes from the previous meeting were not available.

The agenda was approved.

Election of Secretary. 


The Chair asked for nominations for the secretary position.  There were no nominations.  R. Harris, who is not a senator, volunteered to take notes for the meeting.

Educational Policies Committee.


Dr. McCoy was unable to attend the meeting.  C. Sturgeon moved and J. Pietruszynski seconded a motions to accept the report.  Motion passed.

President Carter. No report

President Badgley. No report

Vice President Byers.  
 
Dr. Byers reported that in regard to purchasing, on a case by case basis, special/urgent requests can be processed immediately.  


During the summer, he met about ten times with the Deans and with the executive committee members.  He felt that these meetings were very productive and one important focus was advertising.  


K. Barber commented that for some courses, the purchasing procedure puts teaching under serious pressure.  It is impossible to plan ahead for lab courses that are added at the last minute.  Drs. Byers and Casto said they would support efforts to utilize student lab fee money in as efficient a manner as possible.

BOG Report-Dr. Smith.


The report of yesterday’s meeting will be posted.  Briefly, the CJ graduate program was approved.  Dr. Carter’s plan was accepted and the BOG asked for measurable goals especially in the areas of balancing the budget, fundraising, and retention.


He said that advertising is brought up regularly by BOG members.

ACF Report- Dr. Richards.


His report has been posted.  Briefly, regarding salary increased, West Virginia is at the bottom of the southern region; major factors include a 13% loss in revenue, a lower graduation rate, a decrease in the college-going rate, and a decrease in tuition dollars.

Comments from the chair.


Dr. Byers need faculty to serve on 3 search committees [sponsored programs, needs assessment, library director].  Names were suggested by senators.  

OLD BUSINESS

Phased Retirement- Dr. Whyte.


She reported that the idea needs independent financial assessment to look at the financial feasibility and to provide a model with which to work (a company has been identified).  Phased retirement is not a way to down-size.  It may provide cost savings to the university.  Dr. White is writing a letter to Dr. Carter asking for the next step.

Merit Pay Proposal.


There has been no response to the resolution given to Dr. Carter after the spring general faculty meeting.  Dr. Byers will continue to provide support for this from Academic Affairs and he will ask Dr. Carter to address this.

Faculty Handbook.


The chair reported that Dr. Wohl has the handbook ready to put on disks.  They should be available next week.  The handbook will also be available on the web site.

University Webpage.


M. Lewis reported that faculty were promised a complete overhaul of the web page.  There is concern that this commitment will not be met; some faculty seem to feel that the university web site is disgraceful.  There is especially concern that the administration does not  understand how important this issue is.  


Dr. Byers reported that two students will be hired to assist Mr. Tyson; while he has freed up time for Tyson to concentrate on the web page, it is too much work for one person.


There was considerable discussion regarding the university’s relationship with Terradon Communications.

MOTION: J. Richards moved that the senate appoint a committee to determine how much money is being spent and what services are being provided by Terradon and to make the appropriate recommendations to the administration. Motion was seconded and passed (one opposed & one abstained.

Condition of Classrooms. A. Settle


Several concerns with Fleming hall were discussed.  Several ideas regarding improvements is classrooms were discussed including corporate sponsorship to upgrade classrooms.  Dr. Whyte said that her unit is always attempting to identify classrooms for upgrades with state of the art technology.  She will send the report of the task force on this issue to the chair.  Dr. Magan reminded faculty to contact the building coordinator if there is a problem.

Assessment Coordinator.


Dr. Byers announced that the position will be advertised.  The funding for the positon will not be available until after October 1st.

NEW BUSINESS

WVSU’s Shelter in Place /WARN system.


The chair thanked Dr. Whyte and Mr. Saunders for the efforts in regard to the response to the recent chemical leak.  

MOTION: There was a motion to accept the resolution.  Motion passed.

Faculty receiving time on the BOG agenda.


MOTION:  M. Lewis moved that the senate ask Dr. Smith to ask Mr. Coleman to provide a slot on the BOG agenda for faculty.   Motion passed

Creation of New Administrative Positions. J. Richards


There are numerous faculty concerned that there is continued expansion of the administration while the number of faculty positions remains the same.  Some faculty feel that it appears that there essentially a reorganization taking place.


Dr. Byers explained the rationale Mrs. Shafer’s special assignment and the need to have some one to monitor Academic Affairs’ budget.

Meeting adjourned at 3:58.

Respectfully submitted,

Rob Harris, Acting Secretary

Faculty Senate
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harrisro@mail.wvsc.edu
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